Municipal Properties Committee Meeting

08/29/2017 @ 6:40PM to 7:15PM

Present:

Committee

Dennis Dinkelacker, Jim Martin, Kitty Zech and Alana Tucker, Chair

Council

Amy, Richter and Jim Sunderhaus

Guests (Administration)

Sam Keller, Mayor and Debbie Slaughter, Law Director

The topic of this Committee meeting was the Mayor's Pavilion at Cheviot Field House.

In May 2017, the Cheviot City Council passed an Ordinance regarding the unauthorized use of park facilities for Harvest Home Park.

Based upon the concerns of Administration, the Municipal Properties Committee agreed that a similar ordinance is needed for the Mayor's Pavilion at Cheviot Field House.

The Mayor's Pavilion at Cheviot Field House was not previously available for rental. Due to abuse / misuse of the facility the Municipal Properties Committee has asked Ms. Slaughter to prepare an Ordinance to mirror the recent legislation enacted for the rental facilities at Harvest Home Park.

The Committee agreed that the cost of rental for the Mayor's Pavilion should be consistent with the fee for the main shelter at Harvest Home, \$105 resident rental and \$105 down payment / \$190 nonresident rental and \$190 down payment.

Alana Tucker

Dennis Dinkelacker

Jim Martin